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The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

As you know, the six transit agencies in the region along with the Washington State Ferry System jointly developed an electronic fare collection system that allows customers to move easily between our systems. This system is called “ORCA – One Regional Card for All” and has been in use throughout the region since spring 2009. The current system is reaching the end of its first decade of operation and development of the next generation system is currently underway for implementation in 2021.  

This new system will have functional differences to the current system operations that necessitate a new interlocal agreement between the partner agencies.        

Attached for your approval is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to sign the Interlocal Cooperation Agreement for Implementation, Operation and Maintenance of the ORCA System.   

Background:  

On April 7, 2003, the King County Council adopted Ordinance 14598 authorizing the King County Executive to sign an interlocal agreement for the design, implementation, operation and maintenance of the regional fare coordination system. This original agreement established the roles, responsibilities and obligations of the agencies in their joint undertaking to implement, operate and maintain the Regional Fare Coordination System (to be known as the "ORCA System" during the operating phase). The original agreement also established a joint board comprised of a representative from each agency to oversee the activities of the agencies and the administration of the 10-year contract with the ORCA System's provider, ERG Transit Systems USA.  

With the benefit of experience and more detailed information gained during the design and implementation of the ORCA System, the agencies determined that the original agreement should be amended to better address the operating phase, and on March 23, 2009 the King County Council adopted Ordinance 16415 authorizing the King County Executive to sign an 
Amended and Restated Interlocal Cooperation Agreement for Design, Implementation, Operation and Maintenance of the Central Puget Sound Regional Fare Coordination System.  This agreement has guided the program through the last decade and will end when the current system is deactivated and replaced with the next generation of the ORCA system in 2021.   

Next Generation ORCA system:     

The council has authorized funding for Metro Transit’s participation in the development of the next generation ORCA system. Because the basic functionality of the system will be different from the current one, there is a need for a new interlocal agreement between the agencies. In September the ORCA Joint Board, comprised of representatives of each of the seven partner agencies, approved an “Interlocal Cooperation Agreement for the Implementation, Operation and Maintenance of the ORCA system” that would be submitted to the governing boards of each of the agencies for approval.   

This new agreement identifies how various aspects of the new system will operate and how the agencies will work together to ensure that the system supports customer needs. The roles and responsibilities of each agency are outlined in the agreement.   

The new agreement is streamlined and focuses on how the agencies will work together, as well as with third party vendors involved in the implementation and operation of the new system.   

The primary vendor relationship envisioned in the new system is a System Integrator who will be responsible for ensuring that each aspect of the system works together. A key difference on the operations side is the establishment of a Regional ORCA Operations Team (ROOT), to be staffed by one of the partner agencies who will provide day-to-day operations and management of the system. This role is described in the agreement.   

Similar to the current agreement, the new agreement outlines how agency ‘shares’ will be developed and continues to include the role of the Joint Board in providing management oversight and direction to the program.    

The new agreement will go into effect once the governing boards of each of the seven participating agencies have approved it. During the period between approval and the decommissioning of the current system, both the new agreement and the agreement authorized in 2009 will be in effect. The new agreement assigns to the Joint Board the responsibility to resolve any conflicts that might occur between the agreements.      

The interlocal agreement supports King County’s Strategic Plan goals for economic growth, built environment, and service excellence.   





If you have any questions, please contact our Joint Board representative, John Resha, Assistant General Manager, Metro Transit, at (206) 477-0889.  

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: 	King County Councilmembers 
		ATTN:	Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Rob Gannon, General Manager, Metro Transit Department
John Resha, Assistant General Manager, Metro Transit Department


